
6 THE CATHOLIC BULLETIN, MARCH 11, 1911 

MISSION FIELDS A 
• mm " i I TTTT"— k**6#r 

FROM CHINESE MISSIONS. 

Rev. John M. Fraser, a Catholic mis
sionary in the district of Ning Po, 
China, and a native of Tornoto, who 
was ordained for missionary service at 
the Brignale Sale (Lazarist) Apostolic 
College, at Genoa, in 1901, went to 
China in 1902 and has been there ever 
since. A few months ago, says Reg
ister-Extension of Toronto, he visited 
his native city in order to secure some 
advantages for his parish which a 
great many people have been helping 
and for the further supply of English-
speaking priests to that great portion 
of the Lord's Vineyard. In conver
sation he informed us that there were 
already over twb thousand priests, na
tive and foreign, in the Chinese Em
pire, and its extent is so great that this 
is very few indeed for the work that 
must be done. There is practically 
no danger. The Chinese like the priest. 
In the district of Pekin there are five 
hundred native Chinese secular priests 
alone. Up to the present time there 
has been but one Chinese bishop, and 
he died some time ago. However, he 
gave a good administration, and his 
memory is held in benediction. The 
Bishops today are largely of French 
origin, and belong to the religious or
ders. There are about 1,000,000 Cath
olics in the Empire, and they are 
served by forty-seven Bishops or Pre
fects Apostolic. In the district in 
which the Father labors, there are 
about fifteen churches and two hun
dred thousand Catholics. Each one of 
these Bishops get about $5,000 a year 
from the Propagation of the Faith, and 
they have a revenue largely secured 
from investments in houses and land
ed property. They are building 
churches of good appearance and ca
pacity, because it is necessary to make 
an impression upon the Chinese peo
ple in this way. Father Fraser says 
that the Protestant missionaries in 
China, with unlimited money at their 
disposal, do not build churches at all 
of any consequence, but put up good 
houses and live a life of comparative 
luxury with their wives and children, 
going off to the hills to summer resi
dences during the hot months. The 
Chinese take their gifts, they have no 
regard for them. The Catholic priests, 
however, live lives of devotion to the 
people, although they are not at all 
subject to the privations that many be
lieve. They are well nourished, the 
Bishop supplying all his priests with 
every comfort that can reasonably be 
expected. "Indeed," said Father Fra
ser, "the priests in China live as well 
as the priests in Canada, not on a diet 
of rice, but on full European diet, and 
with all the conveniences which mod
ern living demands. Our great need 
is more men, and we want to build 
many more churches and schools so 
that many of the children now ne
glected may be looked after." Father 
Fraser says that in his district he 
lives with the Vicar General, Mgr. Wit-
tib, in Ning Po. They also have main 
stations in the districts of Fenghua 
and Ninghai, but he travels all over 
that immense district at regular pe
riods and with his companions gives 
the people all the spiritual consola
tions they require. The Chinese con
verts are exacting. They are good 
Catholics and live up to their religion 
thoroughly. Father Fraser praises the 
country and the people in general, and 
is fully satisfied that if the conditions 
were only known that a great many 
more Catholic priests would take up 
the missionary service in China. He 
has learned several Chinese dialects, 
and besides speaks seven languages 
fluently. He is a very zealous and en
ergetic priest, and a famous collector 
of funds for his missions. 

INCIDENTS FROM THE CONGO. 

GROWTH OF CATHOLICITY ON 
THE IVORY COAST. 

Memnt Is a large village of the At-
tiee tribe, on the Ivory Coast, West 
Africa. It has a population of about 
fifteen hundred souls, writes Father 
Meraud, L. Af. M., a missionary in that 
district. The Attiees include the Le-
pains and the Baudins. The majority 
of the latter live in the forests and are 
still pagans, but during my visits to 
them I have been well received. 

They never repair to the settle
ments of the white men, save when 
they are in ned of salt or tobacco, 
for which they pay in animals' skins 
and pearls. 

The Lepains are more inclined to 
mingle with the colQnists than are the 
Baudins, and are, therefore, consid
ered more civilized. They have dis
continued many of their savage ob
servances. In disposition they are 
amiable and friendly, but exhibit pride 
and defiance when aroused. Among 
the Attie, under the direction of Fa
ther Bonhomme, I began my mission
ary life and here I have remained ever 
since. For eleven years this zealous 
missionary and I have occupied a hum
ble cabin thatched with palm leaves. 
Our little chapel accommodated the 
few natives who were attracted to us, 
partly from curiosity, I am afraid. Of 
late, however, great progress has been 
made in the evangelization of these 
people. There is a general movement 
toward conversion in Memni. Many of 
the young married men wish to be
come Catholics, and those who have 
been instructed and baptized are zeal
ous in bringing their friends to the 
mission. They say to me repeatedly: 

"Father, build a large chapel that all 
our people may come to you and hear 
the Word of God." 

They have promised that if I will 
build a chapel, they will transport 
hither free of charge all the material 
we need to bring from the colonist 
settlements. This is a generous offer; 
transportation is very expensive here, 
because everything is carried on the 
shoulders of porters. 

In order to purchase the material 
and pay for the work of building, I 
need about fifteen hundred dollars. 
Who will help me to get this sum to
gether? 

THE DOLLAR IN THE FIELD AFAR. 

An American dollar will purchase 
much more in the Far East than it 
will at home. Here it will hardly buy 
a dinner; in China it will buy rice 
enough to support one ;person for 
many months. It is also a potent 
factor in Africa. We give a few items 
of information applied by the White 
Fathers (Algerian Missionaries). 

Twenty dollars will free a young 
slave—boy or girl—and thus make 
possible a conversion. The same 
amount will maintain a student in our 
native seminaries for one year. 

Fifteen dollars will pay for main
taining a pupil in our native boarding 
schools for one year. The same is 
the annual salary of a man catechist. 

Ten dollars will pay a woman cate
chist for one year. 

Five dollars will enable an adult 
catechumen to spend the last six 
months before his baptism at the mis
sion. 

Three dollars will enable a child to 
spend six months at the mission be-
for his first Holy Communion. 

NATIVE NUNS IN INDIA. 

Father Van Houtte, B. F. M., writing 
in the "Annals of the Propagation of 
the Faith" of a missionary trip among 
the villages on the shores of Lake Leo
pold II., in the Congo, narrates various 
interesting incidents. "At Mongobelo, 
a populous settlement," he says, "the 
chief came regularly to my instruc
tions. He is a polygamist, and has a 
harem of twelve wives. Nevertheless, 
he appeared so well disposed and in
telligent, and paid such close attention 
to my explanation of the Christian doc
trine and practice, that I hope he will, 
with the help of God's grace, have the 
courage to part with eleven of his 
conjugal helpmates. 

Kelako, another village, has only 
fifty families, but the people are indus
trious. The men obtain foor for their 
households by fishing; the women 
manufacture earthenware utensils and 
fiber rope, which they sell throughout 
the vicinity. 

As the steamer drew near this 
point, all the inhabitants of the vil
lage rushed down to the shore and 
implored me by loud cries to land. 

All had abandoned their toil to wel
come the missionary and hear him tell 
about "the things of God," as they 
call the Christian doctrine. 

"You are going to teach our neigh
bors, do not pass us by because we are 
only a little village," they entreated. 

I gave them an instruction and bap
tized an unfortunate man, who was 
suffering from the Sleeping Sickness 
and was in an advanced stage of the 
dreadful malady. 

So hospitable were the people of 
Kelako that I had to agree to spend 
the night in their village. I complied 
the more readily because I did not 
wish them to suppose that I consid
ered the settlement of no importance 
because it had few. inhabitants. 

single out the most promising sub
jects. 

The maintenance of a Sister for one 
year is thirty-five dollars. The build
ings necessary to start a new convent 
with a small school woulcl cost six hun
dred dollars. 

(Continued front page 3.) 

THE PARISH PRIEST OF fSLAMD-
MORE. 

It was in 1854 that the first attempt 
was made in the Madura Mission 
(Southern India) to found a congre
gation of native nuns. This Congre
gation was started under the name 
and protection of Our Lady of Seven 
Dolors and its principal work was to 
be the education of girls. 

The institute progressed very slow
ly at first; how could it be otherwise 
in a country where young girls had 
no other ideal than the married life in 
which they used to engage at the age 
of from twelve to fifteen years. 

There was progress, however, and 
the young sapling of 1854 has now 
become a flourishing tree. The Con
gregation of Our Lady of Seven Dol
ors numbers, at present, some 
150 nuns and there are no less than 
30 novices in the novitiate. 

Convents and schools have been 
gradually started in various places, 
and the Congregation now conducts 
one Normal School, four Secondary 
and sixteen Primary Schools, in which 
they educate 1,500 children. The fig
ures are consoling when it is remem
bered that in this country only seven 
girls in a hundred receive any kind ot 
an education. 

As the number of schools increases 
the number of candidates for the no
vitiate increases also, so that there 
is for the congregation a fair prospect 
of a great development in-the near fu
ture. 

There are, however, two dark specks 
in its sky, penury and consumption. 
One might say that the two specks 
merge into one, for the best means to 
combat consumption is to improve the 
Sisters' diet and to provide them with 
more spacious lodgings and with a 
good sanitarium for the invalid. 

To give an idea of the prevalence 
of the dire disease, I need only men
tion that four Sisters have died of 
consumption in the course of the pres
ent year and two more are dangerous
ly ill. Since this foundation in 1854 
they had over seventy deaths, mostly 
from the same cause. And the worst 
of all is that death seems always to 

Snipe," arrayed as Father Michael, 
haunted churches, prayed devoutly, 
and spying a rich gentleman, he would 
approach him, not to beg, but to ask 
his advice. "He was an Irish priest, 
he had some money, and would the 
gentleman advise him a safe bank in 
which to deposit his little gatherings?" 
ings?" 

A confidential chat followed, in this 
Snipe" adroitly exercised his powers 

of ingratiating himself and a cheque 
generally wound up the conversation. 

In another church a well-dressed 
lady knelt to pray. Father Michael 
No. 2 approached. "May he ask ad
vice? He was a poor Irish priest un
accustomed to big cities. He had a 
small share of money about him, that 
he was gathering to build a little 
church on an island in the wild ocean; 
and would the good lady tell him of 
some safe, private lodging-house in 
which to stay?" 

Here again, a confidential whisper
ing went on, in which "Snipe" once 
more used all his art, and not infre
quently it ended by the fellow being 
invited out of kindness and charity to 
the lady's house. It need not be said 
that he laid hands on whatever was 
handy, and always disappeared at the 
dawn on the pretext that he had to 
say an early Mass. 

So it went on, church after church, 
and place after place. His spies kept 
him informed of the whereabouts of 
the real Father Michael, and he gen
erally quested in some distant quarter 
of the city. It was, too, when Father 
Michael was far away from the bank 
that "Snipe" entered and unobtrusive
ly lodged his little gatherings in 
Father Michael's name, meaning, how
ever, to come some day and draw out 
both hoardings. To make sure of this, 
he from time to time called upon the 
priest, and enquired how he was get
ting on, representing that he was on 
his way to his work, and that the 
woman desired him to drop in and see 
if they could do anything for "the 
Father." v Poor Father Michael was 
greatly touched by the interest of this 
good Tipperary man and his wife, and 
gave a generous benediction to them 
both and to their home and io their 
"thirteen children." 

"Snipe" at last found that in a few 
days Father Michael was about to 
take his departure and migrate else
where. It was therefore time to look 
sharp, and so entering the bank, just 
as closing hour came on, he drew the 
whole proceeds, what he had himself 
lodged as well as what Father Michael 
had deposited there. The sum 
amounted to several thousand dollars. 
But he was not satisfied with this. 
He knew from his confreres that 
Father Michael had not for several 
days visited the bank, and that con
sequently he must have a share ot 
money on his person. Boldly enter
ing the hotel where the priest was 
staying, he met one of the waiters, a 
young boy, and said to him: 

"Will you take me, 'child,' to my 
room; I declare I'm 'wandering,' and 
don't know where I'm going, or else 
my sight is failing." 

"To be sure, Father: come with 
me." 

He was taken along a corridor, and 
"Snipe" seeing there was only one 
more room at the end, exclaimed: 

"Ah! to be sure, child, I know 
where I am now. Thank you, that 
will do. God bless you." 

The boy turned to execute the com
mission he had been sent on when 
"Snipe" met him. The latter opened 
the room door." Directly opposite was 
poor Father Michael fast asleep, tired 
after his day's drudging. It was a 
double-bedded room, and the second 
bed at the further end was concealed 
behind a screen. On tiptoe he stole in 
shade of this. Then he quietly sur
veyed the situation. Removing his 
own riding coat, he lifted the vest, 
coat, and overcoat of the sleeping 
man, and laid his own riding coat in 
their stead, lest if the Father awoke 
he should notice them gone. He then 
lay in bed, with the purpose of ex
amining all things at his ease; but he 
first lifted a bottle to- his mouth. 
When he laid it beside him, he looked 
for an instant at the day's paper 
which was protruding from the pock
et of Father Michael's riding coat. He 
was at once struck by the headline-
Counterfeit Priest. 

It went on to describe how their re
porter's notice had been drawn to the 
fact of two Father Michaels, one in 
the east, and the other in the west 
end of the city, at one and the same 
time. 

"Snipe" laughed. "Ha! ha!" he 
said, "they -won't have two tomor
row." 

Then he read the law courts, and 
here he saw many matters that inter
ested him. Perhaps it was the oc 
casional drops he took that made him 
doze. The. candlestick lay on the bed
clothes on his breast, and holding the 
paper still in his hand he fell into a 
deep slumber. 

With a sense of suffocation Father 
Michael woke up from his first sleep. 
He did not know what was on. A 
kind of light glimmered through ter
rible darkness; it was the candle shin
ing through a cloud of smoke. There 
was a crackling as if of fire, and im
mediately flames burst forth. Seizin 
his clothes, that is as much as he 
could find, which was only his trous
ers and riding coat, he rushed out ana 
gave the alarm. To confine the flames 
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to this room as long as posible, the 
door was pulled to with a bang. 

"There was no other person in that 
room," all the waiters said; "the 
priest was the only occupant." 

Shrieks were heard, but where they 
came from they could not say. They 
all averred that there was no one in 
that room but the priest. 

III.—In the Big Island. 
"In the matter of wearables," said 

Father Michael with his simple hu
mor, next morning, "I felt like a holy 
sandalled Franciscan without the 
sandals. I was bareheaded, barefoot
ed, and had barely the riding coat to 
wrap about me. But fancy the way 
the poor riding coat was renewed in 
the fire; I wouldn't know it myself." 

A friendly cleric showed him the 
newspaper with the counterfeit priest. 
Father Michael drew his hand two or 
three times across his forehead, then 
rested his face in his palm3, and 
copious tears streamed through his 
fingers. He wept to think that such a 
thing could be done, that the world 
could in its wickedness produce such 
infamy. It was as far, poor guileless 
man, from his mind as the canals in 
Mars from the thoughts of a child. 
It was a wicked world, and he would 
have none of it. He would arise and 
shake the dust from his feet against 
it. Oh, that he were back again In 
poor old Ireland! The remembrance 
of green fields flashed before his mind, 
and a pebbly strand and rolling waves. 
The Big Island, too, and its one want 
came before him, but he shook his 
head sorrowfully and jnentally |an-
swered his thoughts. "It is not God's 
will." 

His friends came around him and 
endeavored to encourage him. But 
the word "Imposter" stood in letters 
of fire before his imagination. They 
said they would make all right and he 
should go on, but he shrank from the 
ordeal. They asked him to lecture. 
No, he could not. 

They said that for the sake of 
Priesthood, and Ireland, and the Irish, 
he ought to appear publicly and give 
an explanation. But he could not be 
persuaded. Shrinking, shrinking in 
his sensitiveness he but desired to flee 
from wickedness, and hide himself in 
the innocent glens of his island coast. 

They at last talked about his 
money. Alas! everything was burned. 
All receipts of his lodgments were in 
ashes now. Several wealthy men 
agreed to accompany him to the bank 
and to guarantee by their security 
that he was the depositor; and that 
if the receipts ever turned up he 
would make no strength on the claim 
of them. They were hopeful that on 
these terms the bank would release 
his poor gatherings. At the bank they 
were told that they would willingly 
release the money on these terms, but 
that the "Father" had withdrawn all 
on the previous evening! 

Now, indeed, he was an impostor! 
and a ruined one! He groaned, and 
would have fallen from bitter shame 
had not his friends upheld him. He 
begged to be taken out. He wanted 
only one thing—to know when the 
next vessel sailed for Ireland. 

"Would he have refreshments?" 
"No." 
"It is yet -some days before the ves

sel leaves." 
"Oh, my God!" he groaned, and 

they pitied him. 
They took him to a hospital attend

ed by nuns. Scarcely could he be per
suaded to taste the least portion of 
food. There was talk of making up a 
subscription. He answered: "No, no; 
they have all been too kind to me. I 
cannot accept it. I will not accept it. 
Some other priest may be destined to 
build the church; but it is not God's 
will that I should do it. I will go 
home and end my days in peace." 

At parting, he insisted on the nuns 
receiving for charity the few dollars 
that had remained with him from the 
burning. When they were refusing, 
he said: "It is not mine. It was given 
to me for charity. If I knew the per
sons that gave it I would give it back 
again; but note-books and everything 
is "lost." 

His heart was breaking till he got 
on board. When the American shore 
withdrew from sight, then a peace 
came over him. He had left, and for 
ever, the land where such an abyss of 
infamy (so the poor man in his in
nocence considered it), where such an 
abyss of infamy could find a place. 
And yet he had hardly got rid of one 
horror, when the thought of his 
Bishop and what he would say, and 
of the priests and how they would 
among themselves chaff him, came to 
his sensitive soul like another. Oh, 
for peace! to hide his head away, 
away, from mortals, and have peace. 
Old hermits! what an enviable life 
they had! Oh, if like them he could 
find some place to hide* serve his God, 
and have peace! 

That he thought would have been 
the desirable ending of his days—to 
have built a little church on the 
island, to minister in it, to kneel be
fore the God of Love, to offer morn
ing Mass, to recite" evening vespers, 
to linger by the sacred walls and be
neath their shadow to rest for ever: 
It was all past and gone now. * A 
dream, a sacred dre^m, a dream too 
heavenly for this vale of tears. 

He did not well know what he 
would do when he got home. Reach
ing land, he went to his Bishop. He 
cast himself on his knees, and bend
ing down his head towards the floor, 
while tears fell in showers, he cried: 

"I've failed, my Lord! I've failed!" 
"What harm, Father Michael?" said 

the Bishop, raising him, and compas
sionately seating him on a chair. 
"There is no failure. We have suc
ceeded when we try to do what we 
believe God desired us to do. And 
now you will go and take a little rest. 
Your letters and the newspapers have 
told me all." 

"Thank you, my Lord. I do not feel 
well, and would be glad of a rest." 

He went to the island. There was 
a small room there, hung with dainty 
white curtains. Everything was neat 
about the room. It was all arranged 
by a young girl, his niece, whose 
health was too delicate to allow her 
to enter a convent, and who loved to 
deck the altar and keep the simple 
vestments clean and mended. She 
welcomed him quietly and affection
ately. 

He sat down by the window and 
listened to the fapping of the waves 
as the summer tide stole in. She took 
his riding coat to dust and hang it up. 

"Oh, uncle! you got a new coat," 
she said. 

"Well, I don't know how It la." he 
answered. 

"This hasn't the pockets I sewed for 
you," she remarked, as she looked it 
all over. 

"Glory!" she said, "look at that for 
a place to put a pocket, under the 
collar.'/ -

She put in her hand, and drew out 
in paper and gold several thousand 
dollars. » 

His eyes opened, as if a vision from 
another world stood before him. 

"It is St. Joseph and the Holy Souls. 
did it," he said. v 

The church was built. He minis
tered in it, and she tended it. Be
neath its walls he" was laid in death, 
and she did not long survive him. 
Peace be to them. 

—Reo. R. O 'Kennedy in the ''Republic.' * 

Schoch's 
Good things 

to eat 

HAAS BROS. 
INCORPORATED 

PORK AND BEEf PACKERS 
GENERAL MEAT DEALERS 

U. S. Government Inspection of all Hojfs, Cattle and Sheep 

"BLUE RIBBON" HAMS AND BACON 

Both Phones 600 457 and 459 St. Peter Street 

Mill Work 
Finsst Qualify 

Lumber 
High finds 

HARDWOOD FLOORING, 
HARDWOOD INTERIOR FINIS " 

LSASH,OOO^S.CABINET NSTAiqWORKj 
_ PACKING \ DOVETAIL BOXES 

i ,  O C A b l R I  I N  

Call, Telephone 
or Write 

Ovltith Avenue 
near E. 7th St. 

NARK. FITZPATRICK 
ARCHITECT 

15 West 9th Street ST. PAUL, MINN. 

KRYPIOK 
The Invisible Bifocal 

FAR AND NEAR VISION IN ONE CLEAR LENS 

If you want real comfort with your glasses investigate our Kryptok 
Lenses. The filling of oculists' prescription* is our specialty. 

(INCORPORATED) 

48 East Sixth;Street, St. Paul 604 Nicollet Ave., Minneapolis 

NORTHWESTERN 

Electric Equipment Gompany 
Complete Stock of New and Rebuilt 

ELECTRIC APPARATUS 
Complete Installation at the right figure 

INCANDESCENT LAMPS 

Largest Repair Shop in the West. Send us your work. 
We guarantee satisfaction. 

SEND FOR OUR RED BOOK OF BARGAINS 
Phones: N. W. Cedar 525 Trt-State 525 

Individual Exchange, call Departments 

185-189 East 4th St. ST. PAUL, MINN. 

Tri-State 2119 N. W. Cedar 6916 

Wfllwerscheid & Roith 
PRINTERS 

Top floor, New Manhattan Bldg. 

141 East Fifth Street, 
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r 4^ 

* ~ J*-* 

• ,.,v St- Paul- Minn-


